


PHILLIPSBURG PLANNING COMMISSION
Phillipsburg City Office,
945 2nd Street
May 18, 2022

ATTENDANCE        	PRESENT: Kelly Berthoff.; Caleb Breon, Kent Culbertson, David Hindman, Mike Erhart

ABSENT: Tad Felts

ALSO PRESENT: 	Tim Driggs, Director of Public Works, Laura Bogart, Austin Wright, Tiffany Gross, George Searight, Tim Ellenberger, Shawn Ellenberger, Ron Jansonius, Daryl Clark, Mike Reeese
	
CALL TO ORDER     	Driggs called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. Driggs reminded all persons present that these meeting are recorded for documentation for minutes.

CHANGES TO THE 	 None
AGENDA	
OATH OF OFFICE	All commission member took oath of office and were sworn in by the City Clerk Tiffani Gross.  Gross provided documents for each commission member to review and sign and return.

KOMA/KORA	Driggs provided information about KORA/KOMA training that the city will be providing on the 24th of May at 5:30 at the City Office.   There is no charge and attendance is strongly encouraged. 

CHICKEN ORD	Driggs provided additional information and ordinances for the 
DISCUSSION	commissioner to review.  Laura Bogart addressed the questions from the board about how to amend the existing ordinance to allow chickens to be housed within the city limits. Bogart expressed the importance of a well written ordinance and enforcement.   Bogart requested that no rosters be allowed. Berthoff expressed concern on why this needs to be drug our further.  Erhart explained that they have a duty to do our due diligence and make sure the ordinance is written properly if the decision is to move forward.  Driggs explained that challenges around enforcement and the additional cost that would be incurred.  Several of these ordinances would make it very tough to allow these coups with such small lots.   There are a lot of challenges that would still need to be addressed.    Bogart indicated that she has about 200 household that have agreed to sign her petition.  Of those household only around 10 would like to personally like to have chicken of their own.  She has received approximately 20 people who have said they didn’t want to allow chickens.  Erhart expressed concern of how to dispose of deceased chicken, manure, etc.   Driggs indicated that per City policy whey are currently not allowed per solid waste policy.    Consensus of the board is to have Driggs put together a public survey with questions to send to all customers to collect more data from the public.

  	
APPROVAL OF	Minutes were presented.  Culbertson made the motion to approve the minutes as amended.  Breon seconded the motion.  All in favor.
MINUTES	

PUBLIC 	Driggs indicated that there would be a public hearing at the next 
HEARING	meeting to discuss a petition to vacate roadway.


	Next meeting June 15, 2022
 ADJOURN                 Culbertson made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Berthoff seconded the motion.  All in Favor.  

The meeting was adjourned at 6:25 pm.
								


          ____________________________
Timothy D. Driggs, Secretary



